
May 1,2017

Ms. Barcy F. McNeal, Secretary 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street, 11“' Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793

Cox Ohio Telcom, LLC 
Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI

RE:

Dear Ms. McNeal:

Pursuant to the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio’s (“PUCO”) April 26, 2017 entry in 
the above mentioned case, Cox Ohio Telcom, LLC (“Cox”) will not file a revision to its 
Intrastate Access Services Tariff, PUCO No. 1. On May 22, 2014, pursuant to Case No. 14- 
0833-TP-ATA; 90-9361-TP-TRF Tariff Revisions Data Request, Cox Ohio Telcom, LLC and 
Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI, as reflected on 2"‘* Revised Page 56 of that tariff, Cox submitted 
revisions to remove rates and replace the rates with a reference to Cox’s FCC Access Services 
tariff No. 4.

Rates contained in Cox’s Interstate Access Services Tariff No. 4 are at parity with the 
ILEC. Pursuant to the FCC’s WC Docket Nos. 10-90, etc., FCC Release Number 11-161 (Nov. 
18, 2011) (“FCC ICC Order”); Cox’s Interstate Access Services Tariff No. 4 will be revised July 
14, 2017 to reflect the ILEC’s July 1, 2017 rate reductions. As such, both Cox intrastate and 
interstate rates are at parity with the ILEC intrastate and interstate rates.

Should you have any questions or need additional information, I can be reached at 404-
269-6240.

Sincerely,

Beth Carnes 
Director, Regulatory Affairs

cc: Robert Howley
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